[image: image1.png]


The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

20th May 2005 – At the Society’s Headquarters

Minutes

In Attendance

	Norman Finlay (President)
	Chris Spencer (Vice President)

	John Banister
	Maurice Perrin

	Dave Spence
	David Walker

	John Wallace
	Paul Owen (Secretary)


Apologies

	Charles Bliault
	Arthur Carr
	Euan Davidson

	Ian Green
	Geoffrey Heaps
	Ross Hunter

	Jim Lauder
	John Lillie
	Bill Matkin

	Kjell Nilsen-Nygaard
	Ken Overton
	Bruce Smith

	Eric Walker
	
	


1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting 18th March 2005

Minutes to the last meeting had been circulated to all Councillors. They were proposed by John Wallace as being a true record of the last meeting and seconded by Chris Spencer.

2. Matters Arising

· Quorum at Council Meetings

With the recent difficulties of achieving a quorum at Council, the meeting discussed how this situation should be addressed. It was pointed out that there are large age differences today when compared to previous years, also companies were much larger in the past and the absence of one or even two surveyors to attend Council meetings would not have caused difficulties, whereas today the company may experience manpower problems. In addition some Councillors may have difficulty in travelling due to advancing years, the location of work or home was not considered to be very relevant. It was remarked that the problem is not unique only to this Society. It was confirmed that the quorum required is 6. The possibility of Councillors voting by letter was not supported as it was considered this would discourage attendance. Other possibilities were discussed such as Internet Chat rooms – it was agreed that face-to-face meetings are preferable. 

It was agreed that a letter should be  ADDIN AudioMarker 791 written to Councillors to ask them to communicate with the Secretary in good time for Council meetings. John Wallace proposed that notification of attendance or non-attendance should be given at least seven days before a Council meeting and that if there are insufficient Councillors for a quorum, it could be reduced to four Councillors at the Presidents discretion under Article 45(c). This proposal was seconded by Dave Spence and agreed unanimously. The President suggested that where contentious issues arise in Council it might be appropriate to circulate all Councillors for comment before a decision is made.
3. Report from Finance Committee

The Secretary reported on the Finance Committee meeting. The outstanding reply to the Auditors Letter to the Directors had been discussed and it was agreed that the Budget Manager (John Banister) would visit the office and assist the Secretary in drafting a reply to the Auditors. 

The possibility of unbudgeted income arising from a potential 90 new vessels was announced, this would generate a potential income of £12,500 in the first year with recurrent income of £4,500 from annual fees.

The Finance Committee also discussed the budget for NewsLink and recommended that it could be at least doubled if necessary, see agenda item 7, this recommendation was accepted by Council.

4. Membership

The following Applications, as recommended by London District, were considered:

a. Tom Wakelin - agreed for Associate Membership.

b. Jonathan Leech - agreed for Associate Membership, it was further agreed that with regard to his experience he could apply to become an MCA Codes Examiner.

Council then considered the Membership of Nicholas Dulauroy. 

Further to consideration at the last Council meeting the Secretary reported that he had obtained confirmations from Westlawn who stated that he had not completed the course, and SNAME who confirmed that he was a full member, despite his current membership card stating he was only an Associate. Confirmations had also been obtained from two sponsors that they actually wrote the letter of recommendation, the Secretary pointed out that the wording in the two letters was identical indicating that it was written by the same person. After some discussion it was acknowledged that something had gone wrong with the process in this case and Mr. Dulauroy should be invited to reapply for membership of the Society. It was agreed to write to Dulauroy on basis of his suspension suggest that he reapply in accordance with requirements so his application can be properly assessed. ADDIN AudioMarker 3574 
Student Membership – 

It was reported that despite the deliberations by London District Committee, there had been  ADDIN AudioMarker 5801 no progress and it was considered that there was unlikely to be any, mainly due to the lack of any particular benefits a Student could receive from Society membership.

The Secretary provided a table showing current Membership Numbers.

5. MCA Matters

 ADDIN AudioMarker 5894 Norman Finlay provided an update; implementation of the Harmonised Code is delayed due to the recent election that interrupted the legislative process in Parliament. He reported an anomaly with our status as an approved Tonnage Measurement organisation (for vessel up to 24m load line length) as Cardiff had not listed the Society in their list of approved organisations. Steps are underway to remedy this problem and verify the Society’s inclusion in future.

The Secretary provided a table showing the number of vessels currently registered with the Society.
6. Presidential Activities

The President reported no new activities since the recent Association of Average Adjusters Cocktail Reception on 14th March.

7. NewsLINK

The Editor,  ADDIN AudioMarker 1823 Euan Davidson, reported via email (copy distributed to meeting) that although he had been close to completing issue 13 on more than one occasion, work and travel commitments had conspired to thwart his efforts. He acknowledged that John Knott had been correct when he predicted quarterly publication was likely to prove a very difficult task. After several other points he offered his apologies to Council regarding the recent lack of NewsLINK.

The Secretary informed that he had re-contacted Mr. Andy Holder who had previously provided a quotation for producing the NewsLINK and he was still willing to take this on for little change to his original offer. 

After discussion Council agreed to trial two issues using Mr. Andy Holder as editor, however, as Dave Spence pointed out this would be the first time this responsibility has been passed to someone outside the Society, it was agreed there must be approval by the Society of the contents before final production for each issue to ensure relevance and appropriateness to the Society. Maurice Perrin remarked that there is still the vital requirement for articles to be sourced, Dave Spence added that he saw this as part of the editors job to source articles from members and other places. It was further agreed to invite Euan Davidson to become an editorial checker/proof-reader. It was acknowledged that advertising would still play an important part in the publication.

Council also wished to offer thanks to Euan Davidson for all his efforts with NewsLINK for what was acknowledged to be not a simple task. 

8. Matters for AGM 

The Secretary reported arrangements for the AGM, the FEMAS resolution replies were ready for presentation.

The Secretary reminded of a previous decision where it was agreed that Council should decide who would represent the Society at FEMAS Executive Council meetings. John Wallace proposed and John Banister seconded that Norman Finlay should represent the Society at such meetings – agreed.
9. Any Other Business

As the incoming President, Chris Spencer, had to leave before the AGM the badge of office was passed to him at this time by Norman Finlay. Chris Spencer in return presented Norman Finlay with his Past Presidents Commemorative Medal. Norman Finlay thanked all those who had assisted him during his term a President.  

10. Date of Next Meeting

To coincide with the Annual Dinner provisionally scheduled for last Friday in September.

